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13 July 2021 

 
To:  All Parents/Carers 
 
Please take the time to read the information contained in this comprehensive end of term 
letter.  

• School structure for 2021-22 

• Class names from September 2021 

• End of Term Information 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As we look towards September and the normality it will hopefully start to bring, we would like 
to update you on our plans for the next academic year, along with some details for the end of 
this term. 
  
Our systems across school during this year have been effective, our pupils have adjusted well 
to the rules and routines and we have been able to operate safely, with only minimal disruption.  
This has only been possible with support from you all and I would again like to express my 
gratitude for all that you have done and continue doing in support of our school and the 
community.  
 
School structure for September 2021  
Last year we made some adjustments to our class structure and we will continue this into 
2021-22 to enable us to ensure appropriately sized groups of less than 30 pupils each. This 
is a common model in many primary schools and is just as effective as single year groups for 
supporting pupils to make good progress in their learning.  
 
Our school structure and associated leaders from September will be as follows: 

• 1 EYFS unit comprising of 1 Reception and 1 Nursery class with Ms York as the EYFS 
leader 

• 3 Key Stage One classes with Miss Estcourt as KS1 leader 

• 3 Lower Key Stage Two classes with Mrs Watson as Lower KS2 leader  

• 2 Year 5 and 2 Year 6 classes with Mrs Ajewole as Upper KS2 leader.  
 
Your child will be in a class with children from their phase of the school.   
 
Phase 1 - Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) Nursery and Reception  
Phase 2 - Key Stage One (KS1) Years 1 and 2  
Phase 3 - Lower Key Stage Two (LKS2) Years 3 and 4 
Phase 4 - Upper Key Stage Two (UKS2) Years 5 and 6  
 
Year 3 Parents: 
Please note, if your child is going into Year 3, they are no longer entitled to Universal Infant 
Free School Meals or free fruit at break time.  You are welcome to send your child in with a 
healthy snack for break time if you wish. 
Unless you are in receipt of Benefits Related Free School Meals, school dinners will need to 
be paid for. You will need to have credit on your online account and pre-order dinners for your 
child or you are welcome to provide a packed lunch.   
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Class Names  
In September we will be continuing to use our class names across the school.  The class 
names for 2021-22 are as follows: 
 

Nursery Mrs Parry  Caterpillars 

Reception Mrs Kalampaliki Butterflies 

Key Stage 1  
(Y1&2) 

Miss Estcourt Hedgehogs  

Mrs Andrew Badgers 

Mrs Fifield  Foxes 

Lower Key Stage 2 
(Y3&4) 

Mrs Spiers Eagles 

Miss Hawkins Hawks 

Mrs Horne (Miss Baillie) Falcons 

Upper Key Stage 2 
(Y5) 

Mrs Ajewole  Panthers 

Mrs van der Rest Leopards 

Upper Key Stage 2 
(Y6) 

Mr Lee Lions 

Mrs Pesani Tigers 

 
End of term  
Our last day of this school year is Friday 16 July. Please remember that school finishes one 
hour earlier than usual, in line with your current staggered finish times.   
 
Our new term begins on Thursday 2nd September.  
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact the school via the usual routes. 
 
I wish you and your families all the very best for this long awaited summer holiday.  
 
Yours sincerely,  

 
 
 

Richard Ferris 
Headteacher 
 

 

  

 

 
 
 


